SCA Public Issues Committee

DRAFT MINUTES
April 8, 2015 - 7:00 PM
Renton City Hall
1055 S Grady Way, Renton WA 98057

1. Welcome and Roll Call

PIC Chair Mayor Bernie Talmas, Woodinville, called the meeting to order at 7:03 PM. 23 cities
had representation (Attachment A). Guests present included: Benson Wong, Mercer Island
Council; Leslie Miller, City of Kirkland; Rachel Bianchi, City of Tukwila; Michael Hursh, City of
Auburn; Kamuron Gurol, City of Burien; Diane Carlson, King County Executive’s Office; Diane
Yates, King County Solid Waste Division; Edie Gilliss, City of Seattle.

2. Public Comment
Chair Talmas asked if any member of the public had any public comment. Seeing none, Chair
Talmas closed the public comment portion of the meeting.

3. Approval of the March 11, 2015 Minutes
Council President Hank Margeson, Redmond moved, seconded by Councilmember Chris
Roberts, Shoreline, to approve the March 11, 2015 meeting minutes with a correction.

Margeson noted that there was a typo on the title for item 10; it should read SCA Issues for
2015.

There was no discussion. The motion passed unanimously.

4. Chair’s Report

Chair Talmas reported that the SCA leadership met with King County Executive Constantine and
discussed issues including: state transportation bill; protection of flood control district levies;
funding for psychiatric housing; public works trust fund; Committee to End Homelessness
report; and the Best Starts for Kids Levy.

Chair Talmas noted that the Regional Policy Committee (RPC) received a briefing on the Solid
Waste Transfer Station plan, which will be reported on later in the PIC meeting.

5. Executive Director’s Report

Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, noted that earlier in the evening there was a pre-PIC
workshop on the Youth Action Plan, and the Best Starts for Kids Levy from Adrienne Quinn,
Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) and Patty Hayes,
Interim Director, Public Health - Seattle & King County. The presentations are included as
Attachment B and Attachment C to these minutes.




The May 13, 2015 pre-PIC workshop will be on the Solid Waste Division Comprehensive Plan.
The June 10, 2015 pre-PIC workshop will feature King County Prosecutor Dan Satterberg talking
about the Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion (LEAD) plan. An article on the efforts of the LEAD
program can be found here.

Dawson reported at the last SCA Events Committee meeting, it was noted that pre-PIC
workshops were designed for all SCA members, but are generally only attended by PIC
members. Events Committee members asked for PIC members to spread the word about these
workshops. The Events Committee also decided on the date of the next SCA Networking Dinner,
which will be on July 1, 2015. We are inviting legislators to give a recap of the legislative
session. The dinner will be held in Snoqualmie. The last SCA Networking Dinner featured Maud
Daudon of the Seattle Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce. SCA is excited about our new
partnership with the Chamber. Several of our members will be joining the Chamber on their
Intercity Study Mission to Chicago in June 2015.

On other economic development news, SCA had been planning a public sector economic
development summit with the County for May. But due to the fact that the County's economic
development advisor recently left his position, that event will be scheduled for a later date. In
the meantime, SCA and the County are partnering on an event on April 20, 2015. Alan Berube,
one of the authors of "Confronting Suburban Poverty in America" will be in town and doing an
event with us from 12:00 PM-1:00 PM.

Dawson gave an update on activities of the SCA Board. In March the Board met in and toured
Kent. In April, the Board will meet in and tour Sammamish. In addition, Board leadership met
with Executive Constantine in Snoqualmie on April 1.

Dawson gave an update on SCA staffing. She introduced new policy analyst Ellie Wilson-Jones.
She let members know that Senior Policy Analyst Lyset Cadena would be leaving SCA to join the
staff at the City of Seattle. SCA will be joined in May by a new Senior Policy Analyst, Katie
Kuciemba, currently of Sound Transit. Dawson complimented Cadena on her work, and the PIC
wished her well in her new position.

6. EMAC Appointment

Redmond Council President Hank Margeson, PIC Nominating Committee Chair, reported that
the PIC Nominating Committee met to review nominees and make a recommendation to fill the
vacant alternate seat on the Emergency Management Advisory Committee (EMAC). Chair
Margeson continued that an appointee is retiring and therefore has stepped down from the
committee.

Council President Hank Margeson, Redmond, moved, seconded by Council President Ed Prince,
Renton, to appoint Councilmember Tola Marts, Issaquah, to an alternate position on the
Emergency Management Advisory Committee.

There was no discussion. The motion passed unanimously.



7. Committee to End Homelessness — Draft Strategic Plan 2015-2018
Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, reported on the current status and timeline for
adoption of the Committee to End Homelessness (CEH) strategic plan.

Dawson reminded SCA members that the PIC had voted last month to ask the CEH to continue
working on the plan rather than moving toward adoption in April. As discussed by the PIC last
month, the earlier version of the plan lacked detail on cost of the strategies, sources of funding,
and lead partners responsible for implementation of the strategies. Additionally, cities had
raised concerns about certain aspects of the plan, including but not limited to language relating
to “criminalization” of homelessness, which mischaracterized the efforts of cities.

SCA staff have been meeting with SCA’s representatives on the CEH Governing Board (Doreen
Marchione and Lydia Assefa-Dawson) and the IAC (Michael Hursh of Auburn, Jennifer Henning
of Renton, and Colleen Kelly of Redmond) as well as other SCA member city staff to coordinate
feedback. The CEH held a planning meeting on March 16, 2015, which was well attended by
SCA members. A new draft of the plan was released on that date, and that version of the plan is
included in the PIC packet. A new draft will be released on April 15, 2015. In the meantime, SCA
staff are working with cities to provide feedback and potential language revisions. The timeline
going forward is as follows:

O April 15: Third Draft of Strategic Plan Released (incorporating feedback from SCA
cities and March 16 CEH strategic planning meeting)
Interim steps for reviewing April 15 draft:

e April 22: Deadline to provide edits/comments to SCA staff (Ellie)

e April 22-29: SCA staff combine comments/edits and solicit further
feedback from Governing Board and IAC members and other city
staff and elected officials from SCA cities

e April 29: SCA staff provide combined edits/comments to CEH staff

0 April 15-May 13: Presenters from CEH, IAC, and SCA will be available to cities to
present revised plan (contact Ellie if you are interested)

O April 22, 8:30-10:00 a.m., SCA Offices: Meeting with CEH Director Mark Putnam

0 May 1: Comments officially due to CEH staff

0 May 8: Fourth Draft of Strategic Plan Released (incorporating feedback received
by May 1)

0 May 13: SCA Public Issues Committee will have a first opportunity to weigh in on
the revised plan

O June 10: SCA Public Issues Committee reviews and considers a recommendation
on the plan

O June 17: SCA Board of Directors acts on the PIC recommendation.

June 30: CEH Governing Board meets to adopt Strategic Plan/New Charter

0 June 30: Continuum of Care (CoC) Annual Conference / meets to adopt New
Charter

@]



Dawson noted that CEH staff had also indicated that a new governance structure for the CEH
would be incorporated to the draft to be released on April 15, 2015. SCA staff had raised
concerns about a new structure being proposed at this date without opportunity for review.
Adrienne Quinn had indicated prior to the meeting that a new governance structure may not be
released with the April 15 draft. SCA staff will monitor and provide updates as they become
available.

Councilmember Dini Duclos, Federal Way, reported on a presentation from CEH staff at the
Federal Way City Council. She noted that she had been involved in the early stages of the Ten
Year Plan to End Homelessness, and that there were challenges with the governance structure.
She also noted that South County had challenges with homelessness that needed to be better
addressed in the plan.

Deputy Mayor Nancy Tosta, Burien, asked a question about the contentious “criminalization”
section of the plan. She asked if new language would be included in the April 15 draft. Dawson
responded that SCA policy analyst Ellie Wilson-Jones was working with city staff to draft revised
language, which they hope will be included in the April 15 draft of the plan.

Chair Talmas asked how the issue of funding was going to be addressed. Dawson responded
that the latest version of the plan that staff had seen did not add detail regarding issues of
funding. It does not appear that the issue of how much the strategies will cost, or the source of
funding, will be resolved within the timeline that the CEH has set for adopting the plan. SCA has
encouraged CEH staff to include an implementation plan within the plan, to lay out a path for
resolving this and other unresolved issues. The proposal to change the governance structure
takes on added importance, given that so many details have yet to be determined. It is
important that cities continue to have a seat at the table in any new governance structure.

Dawson concluded by thanking cities and their staff for all their hard work on providing
feedback and suggestions for improvement on the plan.

8. Service Guidelines Task Force
Lyset Cadena, SCA Senior Policy Analyst, gave an update on the work of the Service Guidelines
Task Force.

By way of background, she reminded members that last year when the King County Executive
transmitted a proposed ordinance to reduce Metro transit service by 550,000 annual hours,
SCA member cities questioned the service reductions and how the Service Guidelines were
being applied to determine a route’s ranking for reduction. The King County Council included a
budget proviso in the 2015-2016 biennial budget establishing a regional stakeholder transit task
force. The task force has been tasked with reviewing and considering transit service types and
making recommendations on potential additional types of service; reviewing geographic value
and social equity; reviewing financial policies for purchase of additional services; and
alternative transit service implementation. The task force has met twice and will meet four
more times.



Cadena noted that the first meeting of the task force Metro provided an overview of the
recommendations from the Regional Transit Task Force (RTTF) and the service guidelines. The
second meeting focused on the performance measures used by Metro to determine a route’s
productivity, how geographic value is incorporated into Metro’s planning process, and the role
of park and rides.

Mayor Matt Larson, Snogqualmie, noted that it has been helpful to review examples of how the
metrics are applied and asked PIC members to submit questions to him or other members of
the service guidelines task force. Mayor Larson noted that Mayor Suzette Cooke, Kent; Mayor
Fred Butler, Issaquah; and Deputy Mayor Chris Eggen, Shoreline, served on the Regional Transit
Task Force (RTTF) and are serving on the current transit task force.

Mayor Larson reviewed the list of question he has asked of Metro on behalf of SCA members:

1. What was the rationale behind the new 50/25/25 formula for the productivity/social
equity/geographic value service guidelines? How did you arrive at this particular ratio?

2. The current productivity guidelines are biased against suburban and rural cities. Rides
per platform hour are defined as: “Total ridership divided by the total hours from the
time the bus leaves its base until it returns”. This standard benefits communities located
closest to the base. It should be from the time the bus begins and ends its designated
route. The cost of productivity (or lack thereof) of travel times from the base and to and
from each route should be borne equally by all.

3. Asimilar concern has been raised about measuring the productivity of Express vs.
Standard routes. Express routes, by definition, are highly productive in only one
direction. Measures should be developed to recognize that the productivity of express
and standard routes cannot be determined using the same standard/criteria.

4. In 2010, the RTTF identified two bus service types: 1. Serving Seattle and 2. Not serving
Seattle. Peer agencies were shown to have three types: Urban, suburban and rural.

5. In 2010, Metro identified 64 Transit Activity Centers and 17 regional growth centers. Did
every city in King County have at least one Activity, or Regional growth center? Is there a
minimum level of service identified for cities?

6. How are Park and Rides factored into the service metrics?

7. The current Social Equity guideline focuses on point of boarding. In order to be truly
equitable, should this not also focus on job destinations? There are many low wage job
centers throughout King County. It is equally important that low-income riders get to
their destination and not just to a bus in their neighborhood. Metro should focus on
ROUTES (origin plus destination) where low-income riders are concentrated, not
ORIGIN/Boarding location only.

Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, noted that other members of the service guidelines
task force have reached out to talk about and understand the needs of SCA member cities.
Dawson is encouraged that Mayor Larson was selected to serve on the task force and members
should reach out to him with questions or comments.

Mayor Larson noted that the last RTC meeting in March was very encouraging since it was an
informal discussion hosted by Metro. The workshop allowed members to have a great



discussion with Metro, Seattle Councilmembers, and King County councilmembers on the
concerns of SCA cities in regards to access to transit.

Chair Talmas thanked Dawson on meeting with the organizations that are reaching out.

Councilmember Dan Grausz asked how the recommendations from the service guidelines
would come back to PIC. Dawson answered that this item will be a recurring item on the PIC
agenda for the next two months. Depending on the work of the task force and the timing, the
PIC may elect to adopt a position, or to simply give feedback to members of the task force.
Diane Carlson, King County Executive staff, noted that members would be able to provide
feedback between the fifth and sixth meetings of the task force. Dawson noted that members
will also have an opportunity to provide feedback when the King County Council reviews the
recommendations, and Cadena noted that feedback can also be provided when the Regional
Transit Committee (RTC) takes up the issue. Chair Talmas reminded members to submit any
feedback to Dawson.

9. Solid Waste Transfer Plan Review — Part 2

Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, walked members through a presentation (Attachment
D) that was given earlier in the day to the Regional Policy Committee (RPC) regarding the Solid
Waste Transfer Plan report, which was released late last week.

As noted in the presentation slides, “No Northeast Transfer Station Is Needed At This Time,
Viable Alternatives Are Available.” Solid Waste Division (SWD) staff has noted that there are
“multiple options for managing the forecasted growth in transactional demand in the County’s
northeast service area without building a new transfer station” through “combinations of policy
decisions, capital investments, and operational changes.”

Dawson noted two other items of note from the new report. First, the report contains a
reference to the possibility of Bellevue and the Point communities signing on to the extended
Interlocal Agreement (ILA). Bellevue has apparently sent a letter to the County indicating a
possible interest in staying in the system beyond the expiration of their current ILA. Council
President Hank Margeson, Redmond, noted that other cities have not seen the letter. It is
unclear whether this was driven by staff, or elected officials. Members asked whether the Point
communities would necessarily follow Bellevue’s lead. Councilmember Barre Seibert, Clyde Hill,
noted that these communities contract with Bellevue on a number of services, and it would
likely make sense for them to stay in the system if Bellevue did, just as it had made sense for
them to decline to sign the ILA when Bellevue did.

Dawson also noted that the report made reference to the 70% recycling targets, and noted that
if these targets were not met, tonnage could increase substantially. Nonetheless, the report
noted that the increased tonnage would not require building a new NE transfer station. Dawson
noted that the PIC would have a workshop in May regarding the Solid Waste Comprehensive
Plan. This would include discussion around the 70% recycling target. Dawson also noted that
according to the report, the Renton, South County, and Bow Lake stations would not be
impacted by not building a Northeast station. Factoria and Shoreline may see impacts, which is
where the mitigation strategies come into play.



Councilmember Allan Van Ness, Kenmore, asked whether the report indicated that the
Houghton station would be closed. Dawson responded that it did.

Councilmember Toby Nixon, Kirkland, raised Kirkland concerns including shift of Houghton
transfer station closing date from 2021 to 2023 and delay of 70% recycling goal to 2030 from
2020. He noted the need to spread capital cost of new facility over its lifetime (40+ years) and
scale projected operating costs for inflation over the same time frame for a fair comparison. He
also noted a need for a table to show projected monthly cost per average rate payer for each
concept. Kirkland wanted to know whether there had been any survey of potential sites for a
Northeast transfer station that would meet county standards. Kirkland continues to want to
consider a Northeast transfer station not in a residential area and would be willing to host it to
reduce transport cost and environmental impacts of garbage trucks driving long distances, with
appropriate mitigations for local impacts.

Councilmember Chris Roberts, Shoreline, asked about a proposal to require mandatory
collection. Dawson noted that the County could not mandate cities to require mandatory
collection, although this was a strategy that cities could pursue. This will be discussed at the
workshop in May. This is one of the strategies being discussed by the “Road to 70%” working
group. Dawson noted that SCA staff have also been seeking feedback on strategies from haulers
on what they think would work to raise recycling rates, and strategies that are working in cities.

Chair Talmas noted that at the RPC meeting earlier, SWD staff had noted that they wanted to
see a uniform policy from all cities.

Council President Hank Margeson, Redmond, noted that the report before the PIC for
discussion tonight addresses mitigation strategies to address the impact of not building a
Northeast Transfer Station. These strategies are just a part of the larger picture. He noted that
there is a difference between looking at the capacity of the landfill, versus the ability of transfer
stations to handle additional volume. Margeson also noted that in the earlier discussion at RPC,
SWD staff had talked about a strategy of “peak pricing.” He suggested that instead, the SWD
look at giving self-haulers an “off peak discount” for using the transfer station at less busy
times.

Councilmember Marlla Mhoon, Covington, noted the fact that Styrofoam cannot be recycled
through haulers, but rather must be taken by residents to locations like Ikea. Councilmember
Bill Peloza, Auburn, agreed noting that there are three large commodities that couldn’t be
recycled currently, and were instead going into the landfill: Styrofoam, tires, and box
springs/mattresses.

10. 2015 Legislative Session Update

Lyset Cadena, SCA Senior Policy Analyst, reported that April 8, 2015 was the 87" day of the 105
days session. She noted that the Senate transportation package is still in the House and on
March 26, 2015 the House Transportation committee held a public hearing on the
transportation package. Mayor Larson, Mayor Backus, and Mayor Baker attended the public
hearing and addressed the need and importance of a comprehensive statewide transportation
package. The reforms bills (SB 5995, SB 5992, SB 5996, SB 5994, SB 5997, SB 5993) that are




linked to the transportation package have been moved by the House Transportation committee
except for SB 5990 and SB 5991.

Cadena noted that the House and Senate have released their operating budgets. The House
operating budget proposes new revenue while the Senate operating budget reduces programs
to balance the budget. The Senate operating budget proposal also transfers $200 million from
the Public Works Assistance Account while the House Capital budget provides $69.7 million for
the public works assistance account.

Cadena gave an update on bills including:
¢ SB 5052 would align medical and recreational marijuana.
e SB 5057 and HB 1449 are two competing bills on the transportation of oil via rail and
water.
e SB 5799 would protect the King County Flood Control District’s levy from suppression. This
bill seems likely to be adopted this year.
e HB 1223 would allow King County to bond against future King County lodging tax revenues
to acquire land and build workforce housing. This bill is in flux at this time.
e HB 1571 would create a paint recycling program under the Department of Ecology. The
bill would unfortunately not be moving forward in 2015.

Chair Talmas asked whether there had been resolution to the issue of whether marijuana
proceeds would go to all cities, or only those that allowed marijuana sales within their
jurisdictions. Cadena answered that she would look into the issue and get back to PIC members.

Councilmember Bill Peloza, Auburn, noted that U.S. Senator Maria Cantwell held a press
conference on April 7, 2015 to announce proposed legislation to limit volatile oil shipments. He
also stated that the Mayor of Washougal will be monitoring the flow of rail traffic in his
community by counting the number of trains as well as noting the amount of time it takes
trains to clear intersections.

Council President Kate Kruller, Tukwila, asked whether the 1,000 foot buffer zone in SB 5417
could be modified to be smaller and whether SCA is working with the Legislature on dealing
with grow houses/collective gardens. She noted that the City of Tukwila has many problems
with residences having grow operations and health hazards, including toxic mold. Cadena
answered that she did not know and would get back to members. Deanna Dawson, SCA
Executive Director, noted that this was an issue that Mayor Haggerton of Tukwila had also
raised. SCA has not adopted a position on marijuana legislation. She suggested that Tukwila
may wish to bring their stories about dealing with the impacts on marijuana collective gardens
and grow operations to the attention of AWC.

Kruller also asked if SCA had taken a position on SB 5363. SB 5363 would have eliminated the
ability of cities to condemn property in blighted areas for economic development. Cadena
indicated that this bill was not moving forward in this session. Kruller noted that this would be
an issue in future years as well. Dawson recommended working with AWC on this issue.




Councilmember Marlla Mhoon, Covington, asked for clarification on whether SB 5208 and HB
1223 are the same bills. Cadena answered that the two bills are companion bills and the same.

Dawson noted that the King County Area Agency on Aging (AAA) funding request of $28 million
was not fully funded, but $10 million has been allocated to the agency. The City of Seattle has
analyzed the issue, and determined that while the increased funding was less than sought and
not sufficient to be sustainable in the long run, it would solve the funding crisis for the short
term. Edie Gillis, Seattle staff, concurred.

11. Future Levies and Ballot Measures in King County

Lyset Cadena, SCA Senior Policy Analyst, reported that at the March 11, 2015 PIC meeting,
members provided updates to this item, and those updates are now included. Cadena noted
that this will be a recurring item on the PIC agenda. She asked members to contact SCA staff if
there is feedback or additions to the list.

Council President Hank Margeson, Redmond, reported that the Redmond Council voted at its
last meeting to include a parks and public safety levy on the August ballot.

12. SCA Issues for 2015

Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, stated that at the January 14, 2015 PIC meeting,
members were asked to provide issues the PIC should consider this year. She invited members
to provide feedback on whether other items should be added to the list. This will be a recurring
item on the PIC agenda. Members can also bring items directly to SCA staff.

Councilmember Chris Roberts, Shoreline, asked whether ST3 and their full funding proposal was
a potential item to add to the list. He also asked whether SCA should be urging the legislature
to fully fund the ST3 funding request instead of the funding allocated in the Senate
transportation package. Dawson noted that ST3 has not been brought forth for potential
consideration. There has been discussion about whether some of the south end cities were
supportive. She asked members for feedback on whether this item should be brought to PIC for
action.

Chair Talmas noted that the Woodinville council would not be able to support ST3 without
more information. Deputy Mayor Catherine Stanford, Lake Forest Park, agreed with Chair
Talmas and noted that the City of Lake Forest Park wants better transit service along the SR 522
corridor with connection to the new light rail station on 145" Ave. She recommended that SCA
develop guiding principles and/or policies as Sound Transit develops a new Sound Transit plan.

Council President Kate Kruller, Tukwila, mentioned a letter from WASHPIRG opposing the
transportation package for including funding for highway expansion projects. She noted that
she would like support from SCA and the King County Council on responding to comments from
WASHPIRG. Dawson stated she and other SCA members received the letter. She reached out to
the SR 509/SR 167 coalition and asked whether members should proceed with a response; the
coalition stated that no response was needed.



Dawson asked members for their feedback on ST3. Councilmember Dini Duclos, Federal Way,
shared concerns that stem from a tour given by Sound Transit of two possible routes that would
be built in Federal Way. The second potential route would displace residents of the Balmour
mobile home park, who are senior citizens, and own their housing. Duclos is hopeful that the
first potential route would be accepted. Councilmember Toby Nixon, Kirkland, noted that the
City of Kirkland legislative agenda includes a general position on supporting ST3 legislation. He
suggested not too debate the various funding amounts being considered by the legislature. He
also suggested that it was too late for SCA to weigh in at this time on the amount of funding
authority. Council President Ed Prince, Renton, noted that Sound Transit is a complicated issue
for the City of Renton especially with the lack of representation from a South King County
representative on the Sound Transit board. Mayor Matt Larson, Shnoqualmie, noted that in
visiting member cities, many had noted that a South King County city representative is very
important for south King County cities. Given the feedback, Dawson suggested that staff would
bring back information at a future PIC on ST3, but that SCA would not take up a position on the
amount of funding authority as a position item. Members concurred.

Deputy Mayor Nancy Tosta, Burien, mentioned that King County released the Local Food
Initiative that was produced by the King County Kitchen cabinet and it is advocating for new
farm land and farmers. Dawson noted that this item would be added to the list, and brought
back as an item on a future PIC agenda.

Councilmember Marlla Mhoon, Covington, noted the efforts from the King County Prosecuting
Attorney’s Office on pre-charging drug diversion program called LEAD (Law Enforcement
Assisted Diversion). Dawson mentioned that a Pre-PIC on this issue will be held in June and will
be added to the list of issues SCA will monitor.

Mayor Larson noted the issue of funding for rural roads. He referred to a piece of draft
legislation drafted by King County Councilmember Kathy Lambert. Dawson indicated this would
be added to the list, and asked Cadena to get more information on the proposed legislation
from Councilmember Lambert. Chair Talmas noted this was also an issue for the County budget,
and suggested SCA could advocate for this in the next budget cycle.

Councilmember Dan Grausz, Mercer Island, reported on a meeting of the Puget Sound Clean Air
Agency (PSCAA) Advisory Committee, held earlier in the day. He noted that the PSCAA was
moving forward with increasing dues in 2016. He stated that the agency seemed likely to not
raise dues in 2017, but would seek another increase in 2018. He gave members background on
the stated need in the agency for increasing dues to pay for new IT systems. He questioned the
costs and the rationale presented by staff. He suggested that SCA should give feedback to the
PSCAA, and ask for more detail on how the dues increase would be spent. Dawson concurred
and noted that this item would be added to the list of items. Grausz noted challenges in raising
these concerns at the Advisory Committee level. It was noted that this also highlighted the
need for SCA cities to be represented on the Board of the PSCAA, not just the Advisory
Committee. Councilmember Van Ness, Kenmore, raised concerns from the City of Kenmore
about odors in his community from an asphalt plant, and the PSCAA’s refusal to address the
issue, instead requiring city staff to do the work. He questioned the agency raising rates, and
not providing adequate service.



Kruller brought up the Regional Law Safety and Justice (RLSJ) Committee. She noted that while
this was not a decision-making body, it was a good forum to raise issues. Dawson noted that
SCA’s new policy analyst, Ellie Wilson-Jones, had background in the areas of law and justice, and
would be a good resource to the committee. She suggested that Kruller and Wilson-Jones could
coordinate to bring RLSJ items back to PIC. This will be added to the ongoing list.

13. Informational Items

Chair Talmas reported that there are two informational items in the packet. The first item is on
Alternative Transit Service. The second informational item is on the Military Centers, which was
addressed by the Puget Sound Regional Council (PSRC) Executive Board.

14. Upcoming Events
The next Pre-PIC Workshop will be held on Wednesday, May 13, 2015, at 6:00 PM at Renton
City Hall. The topic will be the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan.

The next Public Issues Committee Meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 13, 2015, at 7:00
PM at Renton City Hall.

The next SCA Networking Dinner will be held on Wednesday, July 1, 2015, at 5:30 PM at the TPC
at Snogualmie Ridge.

15. For the Good of the Order
Chair Talmas and members thanked Lyset Cadena for her service to SCA as its Senior Policy
Analyst.

Deputy Mayor Allan Van Ness, Kenmore, announced that Representative Jessyn Farrell and
Congresswoman Suzan DelBene will be attending the April 10, 2015 Eastside Transportation
Partnership meeting.

16. Adjourn
The meeting was adjourned at 8:33 PM.



























Attachment C to the April 8, 2015 PIC Minutes

How do cities fit in?

* Provide feedback on the proposed strategies
e Best Starts is targeted to youth and families countywide

¢ Identify programs in cities and school districts that
contribute to achieving the outcomes

* Help get information about the proposal to residents,
community based organizations and providers

* Schedule a council briefing

e

WBéSt Starts For S
Additional Details

¢ Timing: November ballot
¢ Size: Not yet determined
¢ Implementation:
e Creation of an advisory body

* Funds to be distributed to providers based on ability to
achieve outcomes




Attachment C to the April 8, 2015 PIC Minutes

Questions?

¢ Contacts

e Patty Hayes, Interim Director, Public Health Seattle & King
County

patty.hayes@kingcounty.gov
(206) 263-8285
e Diane Carlson, Director Regional Initiatives, King County
Executive’s Office
diane.carlson@kingcounty.gov
(206)263-9631

www.kingcounty.gov/beststarts




Attachment D to the April 8, 2015 PIC Minutes

Regional Policy Committee

Transfer Plan Review 2: Briefing

No Northeast Transfer Station Is Needed At
This Time, Viable Alternatives Are Available

* Multiple options for managing the forecasted
growth in transactional demand in the
County’s northeast service area without
building a new transfer station.

 Combinations of policy decisions, capital
Investments, and operational changes




Attachment D to the April 8, 2015 PIC Minutes

Multiple Configurations Were Compared To
Our Adopted Transfer Plan

* Adopted transfer plan which calls for building a
Northeast station was compared with 3 concepts;

— Do not build Northeast

— Redirect commercial customers to balance demand at
stations, do not build Northeast

— Restrict self-haul use at Factoria during peak
commercial hours and extend operating hours, do not
build Northeast

Mitigation Strategies Were Applied To Concepts In
Multiple Combinations To Address Constraints

* |Influence Use * Improve Capacity
— Extended hours — Scales
— Peak Pricing — Queueing Lanes
— Mandatory Collection — Staffing
— Material Bans




Attachment D to the April 8, 2015 PIC Minutes

Renton, South County, & Bow Lake Stations
Not Impacted By Alternatives

 Renton and South County

— Virtually no overlap in the customer base between the
northeast and south county service area,

— Less than 4% of Renton self-haulers would use south
county station if the Renton station were to close.

Bow Lake

— Designed to accommodate additional scales and onsite
queuing space which would be required regardless of the
chosen approach.

Factoria & Shoreline Would Require Action To
Prevent Substantial Queuing & Wait Times

Constraint Self-Haul Tipping Floor Commercial Tipping Floor
Outbound Scale

Impacts Substantial off site queueing Double customer service times
Higher customer service times Moderate off site queuing

Mitigation Extended operating hours * Additional staffing
Peak pricing * QOutbound scale

Notes: Factoria customers may raise equity concerns about peak pricing
Approach may increase Factoria traffic during peak afternoon hours
Bellevue has indicated possible Conditional Use Permit modification
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Other Concept and Strategy Combinations
May Raise Different Concerns

Redirected Commercial haulers face increased
costs, longer service times.

Restricted Self-haulers face less convenient
access, longer service times.

All customers, depending on local alternatives,
face reduced disposal/recycling locations due to
yard waste bans

Next Steps

Review draft report with stakeholders, update and transmit final
report to Council by June 30, 2015.
Continue the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan

development process to incorporate final report
recommendations and address larger policy issues including:

»  Maximizing capacity at Cedar Hills »  Creating a roadmap to achieve recycling goals

»  Ensuring a sustainable rate model »  Achieving environmental & service excellence

A draft Comp Plan is expected to be ready for review in early
2017. It may be necessary to revisit transfer plan once key policy
decisions have been made.
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L4 King County
Department of
Natural Resources and Parks
‘Solid Waste Division

Waste
Disposal

King Street Center
201 South Jackson Street, Suite 701
Seattle, WA 98104-3855
206-477-4466
711 TTY Relay
your.kingcounty.gov/solidwaste

Link To Transfer Plan Review 2 Report

4/8/2015






